- 15 -MAGAZINE SECTION

INDIAN SUMMER

The halcyon period of our autumn will always in some way be associated with the Indian. It is red and yellow and dusky like him. The smoke of his camp-fire seems again in the air. The memory of him pervades the wooks. His plumes and moccasins and blanket of skins form just the costume the season demands. It was doubtless his chosen period. The gods smiled upon him then, if ever. The time of the chase the season of the buck and the doe, and of the ripening of all forest fruits; the time when all men are incipient hunters, when the first frosts have given pungency to the air, when to be abroad on the hills or in the woods is a delight both old and young feel—if the red aborigine ever had his summer of fulness and contentment, it must have been at this season, and it fitly bears his name.

--John Burroughs --From Autumn Tides

SPORTS

BANQUET AND AWARDS

Twelve members of the Mohawk Ladies softball team and friends attended the Niagara District Ladies Softball Banquet at Pt. Colborne last Saturday evening.

The Mohawks were presented with the P.W.S.U. Trophy, known as the Ellen Ross Trophy for the intermediate A.A.

--Best pitcher award went to Mary Ann Hopkins, Tonawanda, N.Y. with a record of 9 wins and no losses

-- Most valuable player award to Helen Nikiel, Tonawanda, N.Y.

--Best Sport Award to Jean Mills, Stevensville, Ontario.

-- Most improved player for 1970, Jennie Ranger, Pt. Colborne.

-- Rookie of the year, Mary Ellen Ykema, Welland.

--Tonawanda won the A trophy --Stevensville won the B Trophy

Six members of the Mohawk team who didn't receive jackets last year will soon receive them.

At the Brantford Warriors Lacrosse Awards night goalie Ron Thomas was presented with a trophy. He was voted the Warriors best player in the playoffs. Also honored was Gaylord Powless. He was named Most Valuable player of the season and was presented with a wrist watch.

*

PERSONALS

St. Andrews A.C.W. were the guests on Tuesday evening Nov. 3rd. of the U.C.W. of Blackheath. Slides of the Reserve were shown.
---Mrs. Leah Powless returned from several weeks visit with relatives in Rochester N.Y. and Fort Erie, Ontario.

Mrs. Ethel Brant Monture has now returned to her home from the Brantford General Hospital and continues to recuperate.

It is with regret that we report the illness of Mrs. Minnie Jamieson in the Brantford General Hospital. It was also necessary for Mr. Bert Froman to return to the B.G.H. for treatment for previous injuries.

Mr. John W. Green did the "get well quickly" act. He was home from the B.G.H. before we knew he was there: Congratulations, John.

(CON'D)...